ki ein masso panim
Ki ein masso panim (for
there is no partiality)
ki hu zeh (a small
amount)
ki l'oham chasdo
(because His mercy
endureth forever)
ki solechim gam anachnu
lekhol hachayav lanu
(for also we ourselves
are forgiving all that
are the debtor to us)
Ki tov ki l'olam chasdo
(For He is good; for His
mercy endureth forever)
ki zeh hu (for this is
he [Moshiach])
Ki (Therefore)
kibbud (respect, honor)
kibush hayetzer (self
control)
kibbutzim (heaps,
collections)
kichesh, kachash (lying)
kidon (javelin,
scimitar, curved sword,
spear)
kikar lechaem (loaf of
bread)
kikikar (talents)
kikrot (loaves)
kimat (practically, as
good as)
kina gedolah (great
jealousy)
kina (jealous, zealous,
envy, lament)
kinah (dirge)
kinas Beitcha (zeal for
Thy Beis [Hamikdash])
kinat Am (jealousy of
[G-d's] people)
Kinat Betecha Akhalatni
(The zeal for the your
bais will devour me
[TEHILLIM 69:9]
kinat Hashem (zeal for
G-d)
kinat ish meirei'eihu
(the envy of man of his
neighbor)
kinder-yohrn (childhood
days)
kinim (lice)
kinnor (harp)
kinnorot (harps)
kinot (zeal)
kipor (basin)
kipoz (bittern)
kippurim (blood
atonements)
kir (wall)
kir barzel (wall of
iron)
kiravat Elohim (drawing
near to Elohim, i.e.
revival)
kirtzon ish va'ish
(according to the good
pleasure of each man)

kofer nafsho
kirtzono (according to
his will)
kiruv rechokim (bringing
near the far away ones,
Messianic outreach)
kiruv (near)
kirvat Elohim (getting
close to G-d, revival)
Kiryah Ne'emanah
(Faithful City, i.e.
Yerushalayim)
kiryah (town, city)
kiryat melech rav (city
of the great king)
kise'ot l'mishpat
(thrones of judgment)
kise'ot (thrones)
kisei kavod (throne of
glory)
kisei mamlakhto (throne
of his kingdom)
kishron hama'aseh
(skillful, skill, useful
result)
kishshuf (magic,
sorcery)
kishufim (sorceries)
kisot(thrones)
Kisse Din (judgment
seat)
Kisse Kevodecha (Throne
of Thy glory)
Kisse Lavan Gadol (a
Great White Throne)
kisse malkhut (royal
throne)
kisse shen gadol (great
ivory throne)
kisse'ot (thrones)
kisse (chair,
throne)
Kitfot HaEphod (Shoulder
Straps of the Ephod)
Kitor (smoke, steam)
kitot (sects)
kittel (white robe)
Kittim (Cyprus)
Kitvei Hakodesh (Holy
Scriptures)
kitzeinu (our end)
Kivrei HaNeviim (the
sepulchers of the
Prophets)
Kivrot-hataavah (graves
of greed)
Kivrot (tombs)
kivsah ketanah (little
ewe [female] lamb)
kivsah (ewe lamb)
kiyor (basin)
kiyor (laver)
kiyyor (basin)
kiyyorat (basins)
kiyyorim (lavers, basins
for washing)
kiyyorot nechoshet
(basins of bronze)
kiyyrot (basins)

1170

Klal Yisroel (Community
of Israel)
klal (usually)
klalot (curses)
klap, klop(blow)
klapei (concerning)
klayot (kidneys)
klei avodah (utensils of
service, ministry)
klei hasharet (utensils
of ministry)
klei kodesh (ministers)
klei milchamah (weapons
of war)
klei shemen (oil
vessels)
kleir (deliberating)
klei Shir HaElohim
(musical instruments
G-d)
klezmer (musician)
klop, klap (blow, punch,
slap)
kluhr (obvious)
kluhr (pure)
ko'ach lev (strength of
understanding)
ko'ach (might, power,
strength)
Kochav (Star)
kochavim (stars)
kochot (powers)
kodashim (holy things)
kodem (preceding)
kodesh hakodashim (the
most holy things)
Kodesh Kodeshim (most
holy, Debir in Beis
Hamikdash)
Kodesh (Beis Hamikdash)
kodesh (holiness)
Kodesh (Holy)
Kodesh (Holy Place,
Sanctuary)
Kodesh (Holy Precinct)
kodkod (crown of the
head)
kofer (bribe, atonement,
satisfaction, payment/
ransom, compensaton)
kofer nafsho (lifeprice, atoning payment
for his nefesh or soul)
NOTES

